
                                  
REGULAR MEETING 

February 10, 2025 
 
 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on February 10, 
2025. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners C. Niles, B. Piccola, K. Sayles, City 
Manager B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes 
  

MINUTES 
 
 Motion was made by K. Sayles and seconded by C. Niles that the minutes of the previous 
meeting be approved as written. 
 
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Vineall 
 

BILLS 
 
 Motion was made by B. Piccola and seconded by K. Sayles that the following bills be 
approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 
 
        Fund Warrant No. Date Dollars 
City Claims on 3 2/11/2025 $ 101, 623.27 
Sewer Claims on 3 2/11/2025 $   31, 098.03     
P&L Claims on 3 2/11/2025 $   55, 363.29 
Trust & Agency Claims on 3 2/11/2025 $      1,250.00 
  
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Vineall 

 
MUTUAL AID AGREEMENT WITH CITY OF ONEIDA (POLICE) 

 
 B. Lovett reported that the City of Oneida has updated a mutual aid agreement between 
Sherrill and Oneida police that would replace one that has been in place since the mid 1970’s. 
Chief Drake was present at the meeting to answer any questions. He is fine with the terms of the 
agreement which seem to be pretty standard. The agreement gives both agencies a little more “on 
site” authority should they be assisting in an emergency situation in either municipality. The 
Commission is fine with it. Their only comment was that both the City and Village of Vernon 
should review and update the one in place for them as well. A motion was made by K. Sayles and 
seconded by B. Piccola that the mayor has authorized to execute the agreement with Oneida. 
 
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Vineall 
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT REVENUE RECOVERY PROGRAM 
 

 Chief Tormey was in with the updated agreement for the fire department to enter an 
agreement with Certified Ambulance Group (CAG) and reported that it could be for two years. 
Tormey reported that CAG is compensated for 18% off the collections. The City Commission 
asked if the fire department would be comfortable with a 65-35% split mirroring the Vernon Fire 
Contract and then the department would get 35% with the City getting 65% and the City’s portion 
would go into the Fire Equipment Reserve Fund. Tormey said that was acceptable. A motion was 
made by K. Sayles and seconded by B. Piccola to authorize the mayor to execute the agreement 
and that the city department split would be 65-35% as laid out above. 
 
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Vineall 
 
 Motion was made by K. Sayles and seconded by C. Niles to adjourn. 
 
 
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Vineall 
 
          Michael Holmes 
          City Clerk 
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